

## **HULL PLANNING BOARD**

253 Atlantic Avenue, 2nd floor Hull, MA 02045

Phone: 781-925-2117

Fax: 781-925-8509

July 13, 2016

## Meeting held at Town Hall (253 Atlantic Avenue)

Members Present: Harry Hibbard, Chair; Nathan Peyton Steve White, Steve Flynn; Jeanne Paquin; Joseph Duffy; Jason McCann

Staff Present: Robert Fultz, Acting Director of Planning and Community Development; Sarah Clarren, Clerk

7:35 p.m. H. Hibbard called the meeting to order.

Staff Update

R. Fultz informed the Planning Board that on an interim basis, S. Clarren would serve as Acting Director of Community Development as well as Acting Conservation Administrator.

**Member Appointment Process** 

R. Fultz said that the Board has received applications for two potential Planning Board members. Interviews will take place on 7/21 and 7/28 in a joint meeting with the Board of Selectmen. At the meeting, members of the Planning Board will have the opportunity to ask questions.

**Updates** 

H. Hibbard asked R. Fultz to provide an update on the various projects. As R. Fultz began, H. Hibbard stated that he was only joking and then commended R. Fultz on his time as Director of Planning and Community Development. In order to celebrate R. Fultz's time with the Board, the Board agreed to table all remaining matters on the agenda and adjourn.

At 7:41 p.m. the Board voted unanimously to adjourn, on a motion by Hibbard, seconded by Paquin.

Minutes approved: Application Date: November 16, 2016